
 

 

A Wool Parish Council Recreation, Amenities & Environment Committee meeting was held on MONDAY 7th 
February 2022 at 7pm at The D’Urberville Centre. 
Attendees: G Hunt, R Thorn, M Light, R Lovelass, J Amey, A Burns, S Smith 

Minutes 

Agenda Item Person 
Responsible/Note 

35. Public Participation. There were no members of the public in attendance.  Public 
36. To receive apologies for absence. An apology was received from Cllr Major.  Clerk 

37. To approve the minutes of the previous meeting (Appendix A). It was resolved, the 
minutes of the September 2021 Recreation, Amenities & Environment Committee 
meeting were approved.  

Councillors 

38. Play park and skatepark update. 
(a) Rocking horse update. The supplier is awaiting delivery of a part which is expected 
in February 2022. Cllr Lovelass will carry out the preparations work.  
(b) To review the safety inspection reports (if available). The reports were not 
available in time for the meeting.  

Clerk/Councillors 
 

39. (a) To review the effectiveness of the change of policy for dogs on the field implemented 
in January 2021 and the implementation of an enforcer. The enforcer started in 
December 2021 but is yet to fine anyone.  

                (b) To discuss the enforcer’s recommendation for a new bin. The enforcer has 
recommended that a bin placed on Lower Hillside Road near the footpath will result in a big 
reduction in discarded dog waste bags. This recommendation will be costed and put before 
Full Council.  

Councillors 

40.    To discuss options for Herbert’s Fair. The option to hold the fair on Millennium Square 
was rejected due to proximity to housing and parking concerns. The Clerk will 
suggest to Marshall Herbert that he considers an area in Bovington.  

Councillors 

41.    To discuss the possibility of a drinking fountain. Cllr Amey will investigate and put a 
costed proposal before Full Council.  

Councillors 

42.    To discuss the Queen’s Jubilee celebrations. Cllr Burns is co-ordinating for the parish. She 
will present her plans to Full Council and request a budget is made available.  

Councillors 

43.    To discuss football teams’ contributions to grass cutting. Cllr Thorn and The Clerk 
provided an update on a meeting with football team representatives the previous 
week. The 3 football teams will suggest a contribution they are prepared to make 
toward the grass cutting and that will be put before Full Council for agreement. The 
football teams were given a 9pm curfew for the use of floodlights on the field.  

Councillors 

44.    To identify potential locations for 3 new defibrillators. The butchers, The Spa and 
Purbeck Gate will be investigated and then put before Full Council.  

Councillors 

45.    Correspondence. None.  Clerk 

 
 
 

 


